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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of approving the annual BBQ and Bluegrass Festival Special 
Event Permit  

Date: September 26, 2023 
 

This is a request by the Parks and Recreation Department to allow outdoor entertainment in the 
form of live, amplified music as part of a special event (the third annual BBQ and Bluegrass 
Festival) proposed for 919 Reed Canal Road, (Reed Canal Park), South Daytona on Saturday, 
November 18, 2023. 
The outdoor amplification request is in response to a special event permit application that was 
applied for on September 25, 2023.  As part of the special event application, the applicant 
requested outdoor amplification by Evans Media Source, located internal to the site at the 
northeast corner of the subject property as shown on the applicants Special Event Application.  
The outdoor amplification is proposed for Saturday, November 18, 2023, between the hours of 
10:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.   
Section 5.6(A)(4)(i) Outdoor Amplification of the Land Development Code requires the use of 
any outdoor amplification including but not limited to live or recorded music, shall be in 
compliance with the City’s noise regulations. Where amplified sound equipment is located 
within 1,000 feet of a residential area, the owner may apply for an outside amplification permit 
that shall be approved by the City Council. 
The outdoor amplification is proposed at Reed Canal Park (919 Reed Canal Road), South 
Daytona within 1,000 feet of single family residential which requires Council approval.  City 
staff will monitor the live entertainment in accordance with the required criteria of the Land 
Development Code, which requires compliance with the City’s noise ordinance (Section 10-35, 
Outside Amplification permit). 
In accordance with Section 5.6(A)(4)(i) Outdoor Amplification of the Land Development Code, 
and Section 10-35 of the Code of Ordinances, staff recommends the City Council approve the 
request for outdoor amplification proposed for 919 Reed Canal Road to be held on Saturday, 
November 18, 2023, between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. 

 


